President — Max Osburn
Vice-President — E. G. Kelsheimer
Secretary — Lewis Berner
Treasurer-Business Manager — J. M. Crevasse, Jr.
Editor of the *Florida Entomologist* — H. K. Wallace
Associate Editor — G. B. Merrill
Member of the Executive Committee — J. C. Goodwin

A discussion of the aims, scope, and plan of the Florida Entomologist revealed considerable interest and support for increasing the size of the publication, adding a cover, inducing the entomologists of Florida to publish their research in the journal and in securing additional funds to defray added costs that these changes would entail. As a result, membership dues were raised to two dollars per year and the subscription rate for the journal was also increased to two dollars. In order to increase the dues and subscription rates, it was necessary to change Article IV, Section 1 of the by-laws. This change was adopted unanimously.

A very successful and interesting meeting was brought to a close at 11:50 a.m., February 15, and the society adjourned until its next annual meeting. The total number of persons registering for the meeting was fifty-five.

LEWIS BERNER, Secretary

## RESEARCH REQUEST

Mr. J. B. Gerberich, Department of Biological Science, Michigan State College, East Lansing, Michigan wants to obtain reprints, copies of unpublished manuscripts, and results or observations made in connection with the biological control of mosquitoes. This material will be brought together in the form of annotated bibliographies.

## PRINTING

## FOR ALL PURPOSES

**Carefully Executed** 

**Delivered on Time** 

## PEPPER PRINTING COMPANY

GAINESVILLE . . . . . . . . . . . . FLORIDA